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Item 4.3  

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  BUDC Board of Directors   

 

FROM: Antonio Parker, Project Manager 

 

SUBJECT: Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Centennial Park – MVVA Construction Document 

Package # 2  

 

DATE:  October 26, 2021 

             

 

At the May 25, 2021 meeting of the BUDC Board of Directors, the Board approved an amendment 

to the Master Service Agreement with Michael Van Valkenburgh Associates (MVVA) for the 

preparation of construction document package #2 for the Ralph C. Wilson Jr. Centennial Park 

project. The total cost of this work is $929,386.00.  The Board’s approval was made contingent 

upon additional funding being secured and approved by the Board, and that no work could be 

commenced by MVVA on construction document package #2 until the contingency was satisfied.  

 

BUDC, working with its project management team at Gardiner & Theobald (G&T) and the Ralph 

C. Wilson, Jr. Foundation, has identified funding to satisfy the contingency. As outlined below, 

the funds to pay for construction document package #2 will be drawn from previous Wilson 

Foundation grants. In addition, the Wilson Foundation has approved additional grant funding for 

Grant #4 in the amount of $139,804.    

 

• $13,000 in contingency funding from Wilson Grant #1 

• $50,725 in unused funds from Wilson Grant #2 

• $418,298 in remaining funding from the original Wilson Grant #4 

• $7,564 in contingency funding from Wilson Grant #6  

• $300,000 from the Edith Wilson and Linda Bogdan Garden and Tennis Fund from 

the Community Foundation of Southeast Michigan  
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ACTION:  

 

I am requesting that the BUDC Board of Directors: (i) accept $139,804 in grant funding from the 

Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Foundation, which will be documented as an amendment to Wilson Grant #4; 

(ii) approve the funding for construction document package #2 and release the contingency as 

outlined in this memorandum; and (iii) authorize the President or Executive Vice President to 

execute such documents and take such actions as may be necessary to implement this action. 
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BUDC Board Monthly Meeting Schedule – 2022 

Meetings are held the Last Tuesday of the Month Except for December 

@ 12:00 p.m.  

 

 

January 25 

 

February 22 

 

March 29 

 

April 26 

 

May 31 

 

June 28 

 

July 26 

 

August 30 

 

September 27 

 

October 25 

 

November 29 

 

December 20 
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